       ATTENTION TOWN OF PELLA RESIDENTS		                         Please keep this information for future reference:	                                    
Our garbage and recycling are picked up by 4 Season Disposal out of Cecil, WI.                 Ben Korth is the owner, his contact number is 715-304-6028.
Garbage and recycling are picked up weekly on Mondays, with the exceptions being:
		Memorial Day:  Collection will be on Tuesday    					Labor Day:  Collection will be on Tuesday
BE SURE TO HAVE YOUR ITEMS OUT BY 5AM ON MONDAY MORNINGS.
Be aware of the following reminders:  ** All garbage must be in clear or white bags.  Anything in black bags will not be accepted.  Garbage can be loose in a container.  If the hauler finds items that are not properly put out, you may have a “green colored” sticker on the item(s) explaining why it was not picked up. 
** Do not use blue recycling bags nor any type of plastic bags for recyclables. 
Place recyclables co-mingled “loosely” in some type of container as to keep them contained until pickup.  Paper can be in paper bags, break-down cardboard in pieces no larger than 2 ft. x 2 ft., and place in a suitable box or can be tied together for convenience.
The following items will NOT be accepted:
**  NO liquid wastes, NO building demolition materials, NO yard wastes, NO vehicles or large portions thereof, NO asbestos in any form, NO contaminated soils or non-liquid industrial waste, NO waste considered infectious, NO tires, NO TV’s, microwaves, computers or components, NO VCR-DVD players will be accepted by Contractor.
The list of “Not accepted” items can be taken by you to the City of Shawano Landfill, specific fees are collected upon delivery for them to dispose of those unwanted items.  Please do not throw these items in the ditches of the township, it costs you as a tax-payer money, as we have to dispose of the items and pay the fees at the landfill to do the clean-up.  Unfortunately, we no longer have anyone who takes these items, as they closed their business due to ill health.
Large items, such as recliners, sofas, mattresses, etc. can be put out with the garbage, these will be picked up either the same day or the following day.  Scrap iron, etc. will also be picked up.  Note, items that have freon would be picked up, but there will be a $30 charge to the resident.   
If you have questions or concerns about garbage or recycling, feel to contact Ben at 715-304-6028, or the Town Clerk at 715-823-6259 or email:  Clerk@tn.pella.wi.gov.
Reminder:  The Spruce Road collection site is closed, take items to landfill in Shawano.

